
 

June 19, 2016 



Weôre here to help support you on 
your faith journey, so you can find 
true peace, happiness, and purpose 
in life. If you would like to join one of 
our parishes, contact any staff 

member, and we will be honored to 
officially welcome you home! 

New-member registration forms are 
also available in the church 
entrances and on our website. 

Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism 
and the baptism preparation class. 

 

Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 

months in advance to begin preparation.  

 

If you or a family member is homebound 
or in the hospital and would like a 
pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

 Why a countdown this time of year?  The parishôs fiscal 
year ends on June 30

th
 and it is a good time to check your church 

giving to make sure that you are up-to-date.  I know that I am 
current in my contribution because it is automatically deducted 
from my checking account.  As one fiscal year ends and another 
begins, you may want to begin this method of offering church 
support.  And, if you are already using this option, you could 
consider increasing your gift, especially if the amount hasnôt been adjusted for some 
time. (Thatôs a disadvantage to automatic giving.)   

 Secondly, in preparation for the fiscal year that begins on July 1
st
, the Finance 

Councils met this week to review the budgets prepared by Glenn Barnette, the 
Bookkeeper, and a few volunteers.  We are taking a conservative approach to church 
support, using the actual amounts for this year as a guide.  Even with our best efforts 
at trimming expenses, it will be a challenge to create a balanced budget.  At Holy 
Family the gap is relatively small (and achievable from the perspective of this 
optimistic pastor), but larger at St. Joseph the Worker because of some needed 
improvements (tuck pointing the exterior of the church and rectory; next year we hope 
to continue with the school building).  All it takes is the combined efforts of each one of 
us:  more contributing households and checking to see if we can give a little bit more 
each week or month.   

 Lastly, June 30
th
 marks the completion of my first year at SJW/HF and I want 

to thank you for the opportunity of serving here as your pastor.  (I hope that it hasnôt 
been too painful for you!)  Some have asked if I am only here for a short time, but I am 
hoping that it might be until I retire in 8-10 years, God willing.  As we end this year, a 
prayer for the rest of the Jubilee Year of Mercy: 
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It is very important that we keep our parishioner membership database as up to date as possible. The number of 

registered families we have at each parish is an influencing factor in many different areas, such as the amount each 

parish needs to raise for the Catholic Ministries Appeal. We need your to help to ensure that our system is as accurate 

as possible. Over the last 12 months we have been working to update parishioners profiles. If you have a change of 

address, phone number, email, or anything else, please let us know! If you are no longer a member or if you attend our 

church regularly, but have never registered, please do so! Update/registration forms can be found at parish entrances, 

the Parish Office or sjwhf.org. You can also email any updates to sjwhf@hickorytech.net. Thank you!  


